
Minutes from October 5, 2015 
 
     We began the meeting with a discussion with Eric Welch about working on the bushes and 
trees.  Determined that the large log needs to be cut up in place and then removed.  Tom and Charles to meet 
with Eric at the cemetery to determine which other trees need removed or trimmed. 
 
     Eric suggested that a spray may be used on older stones to minimize the weed eating.  We will check on the 
vinegar mixture to see if is safe to use for this purpose.  It was noted that several stones were in need of 
repair.  This is usually done at the expense of the cemetery. 
 
     Eric would like to purchase the lot at Row 20, Column 15.  Payment details will be worked out so our tax 
records are correct (he wants to pay from his mowing proceeds).   
 
     Need to check to see if the fence needs maintenance (painting). 
 
Pam has deposited the CD into our master account.  Treasury balance was reported. 
 
Gore has given the OK to use their site for parking for the event to be held in the spring.  It was noted that the 
stone for Isabella Sharp is missing. 
 
Payment was sent to David Taylor for the grave site he is selling back to the cemetery. 
 
It was decided to pay the July 31 mowing bill that was submitted by Beardsley.  Given his many years of 
service at reasonable cost we decided not to question the details. 
 
A discussion was held regarding further historical information that may be available.  Mary Gruber of the 
Lewisville cemetery and Mary Linda Priestly of the New London Historical Society were mentioned as 
resources. 
 
The meeting was adjourned with the next meeting scheduled for November 9. 
 
.............Tom Swan	


